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Rohnerville-Redwood
Chapter No. 76

A much deserved
service award
presented to

Cynthia Leeper.
Congrats, Cynthia!!!

Friends of Rohnerville-Redwood Chapter~
We hope that this writing finds you well. Our 

Family Fun Nights have had a good turnout and everyone 
is having a good time playing games or just visiting. It is 
a great social time. Our next one will be June 6 and a bar-
beque. Bring your own item to be barbequed and we will 
provide the fixings.
 	 At our meeting, we presented Cynthia Leeper with a 
much deserved service award. Thank you Cynthia, for all 
you do for our chapter and our Order.
 We are looking forward to the Worthy Grand Matron and 
Worthy Grand Patron’s Official visit to our district on May 4. 
Our theme is “May the 4th be With You”. We will be having 
a Star Wars Themed visit.
 	 Start saving treasures for the “All City Garage Sale” tak-
ing place on June 1st. Contact Shari at 506-9005 or Karen at 
725-3532 if you need pick up or have any questions. More 
details to follow later. Please no magazines or hardcover 
books.
Upcoming Events:
May  1 	 Masonic Dinner (6:30)
 	 4 	 Official Visist of Worthy Grand Matron and
   		  Worthy Grand Patron - Arcata 8:00
 	 9 	 Stated Meeting – 7:30 Hawaiian Night
 	 18 	 Scottish Rite Dinner
 	 19 	 Reception for DGM Shari 2:00
 	 26  	Rohnerville-Redwood members – Ferndale Rep.
 		  Mama Mia (Make reservation with Secretary by
   		  April 26)
June 	1  	 Citywide Garage Sale (Set-up days TBA)
 	 13 	 Stated Meeting – 7:30 (Memorial Night)
   		  Officers wear white

Kim and Ken Poulter
Worthy Matron and Worthy Patron

Bethel No. 86,
Job’s Daughters

Hey everyone!
 	I am excited for Grand Bethel that is com-

ing up soon! We are finishing up some of the preparation 
for the trip in the next month.
 	 Thank you everyone who attended our Masonic/OES 
Dinner! And Thanks to everyone who ordered lasagna from 
our Bethel! These two fundraisers will help us with the state 
wide philanthropic project and our trip to Grand Bethel.
 	 May 6th is our Official Visit. May 20th is our Mothers' 
Fathers, & Guardian's Night. Our Installation is June 9th.

Jobie love,
Kathryn Quintrell
Honored Queen

next Trestleboard deadline:
Wednesday, May 15 at 5:00pm
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Brothers and Sisters—We encourage you to make donations to YOUR Northcoast Masonic Trestleboard to keep it coming to all 
members of the Masonic Family located in our beautiful Northcoast area. Donations made directly, as well as advertising sponsorships, 
are credited to your organization. You may use the coupon below to send in your contribution. Any amount is welcome and can be 
made in honor/memory of a friend or loved one. Every little bit helps—so please send what you can today!

THANK YOU DONORS!

2019-2020
Trestleboard Olympics

Please remember that donations go to 
the organization of your choice to help 
defray their monthly costs of this im-
portant publication and your donation is 
noted in each month’s edition. You can 
make a donation in any amount, in your 
name, in memory of, in honor of or you 
can insert your business card (Business 
Card ads cost $10.00 per month)

Please make checks payable 
to: Your Own Organization 
and mail to:
Alan Smyth
c/o Six Rivers Lodge
251 Bayside Rd.
Arcata, CA 95521

I would like to contribute to The Northcoast Trestleboard for the 2019-2020 year at the following level:
 	 BRONZE 	 SILVER 	 GOLD 	 PLATINUM 	 DIAMOND
 	 up to $25 	 $26-$50 	 $51-$75 	 $76-$100 	 $101 or more
Enclosed is my donation in the amount of $ ____________________________________
Please credit this donation to my organization: __________________________________
Please list donation in the name of ____________________________________________
Donation is IN MEMORY OF / IN HONOR OF: (circle one) ______________________________
I hereby grant permission to publish my name as a donor. Signature: ____________________________________________

The names above have been deemed to have granted consent because they have completed a donor form in the past.

import xls file do remove
trailing white
tabs

THE NORTHCOAST MASONIC TRESTLEBOARD
Published monthly as the Official Publication of the 101st and 105th Masonic Districts. Subscription price $15 per year to sojourn-
ers. Postage paid at Redding, CA 96049. The 15th of the month preceding date of issue is the deadline for all news items, photo-
graphs and advertising. Submissions after that date will not be included. All articles should be addressed to: Editor, Northcoast 
Trestleboard, P.O. Box 494160, Redding, CA 96049. Phone/Fax (call first for fax) (530) 226-9339 email: editor@northcoastMasons.
org. When sending by email, PLEASE PUT ONLY THE NAME AND NUMBER OF YOUR ORGANIZATION IN THE SUBJECT 
LINE. Do NOT put the month, or “Trestleboard” or anything else in the subject line. Remember that what you type is what gets 
printed. Please check spelling, grammar, punctuation and sentence structure, as well as capitalization. Items specific to the calen-
dar should also be faxed separately or emailed to: editor@northcoastMasons.org.

BRONZE
Nancy Gayle  Watkins
Margaret L  Richmond
Geoffrey T & Elizabeth Wright
Leslie & William A McBroome
Charles E Blunk
Bonnie & F Sutter Fox
Gerald A Pearson
Edward E.  Harr
Michael W Alcorn
Michael P Vertar
Tim S Moxon
Herman W Bouler
Alyse L & Clayton R Webber
Alice R & Thomas C Oliphant
David  Perkins-Merte
Jason M Barr
Jose L Garcinuno
Sally A & Michael D Sanders 
	 IHO Alan J Smyth PM
Jonathan L Thomas
David J Mucha
Diane R Dillard
Gae C Geram
Laird R Crandall
Robert Lee Neathery Sr.
Robert Lee Neathery Sr. 
	 IMO Hans H. Boggs
Robert E and Virginia A 
	 Abrahamson
Terry E Smith
Martha A Peters
Marie & William Butrica Sr 
	 IMO Theda Wallen,Eleanor 	
	 Sweet & Elaine Widdos
William Butrica Sr 
	 IMO Marie Butricia,Theda 
	 Wallen,& Bob Murphy
Mary & Jerry Scott 
	 IMO Mervin Moe PM
Elizabeth G Thompson 
	 IMO Walter R Mc Connell
Richard D McKenna 
	 IMO Jean McKenna

Michael  & Lynett  Flockhart 
	 IMO Ernest & Gwen Gossett
James G. Widdoes 
	 IMO Elaine Widdoes
Janet & Luther Stiles
Margie A Yates 
	 IMO Jim Yates
Richard D McKenna
Nancy L & Kirby L Bay
Mary L & Kenneth E Christiansen
Beverly A & David Walden  
	 IMO H. Earl & Robert B Walden
Harry E & Elaine D Dillon
Lisa G and Jeffrey A McCombs 	
	 and White
James J Wroble
Laura E Suchanek 
	 IMO June & Keith Murphy
Travis J Smith
Jean C and Frank Arruda Jr.
Lisa G and Jeffrey A Mc Combs 	
	 and White
Lola Gail Moxon
Melane and John Gonsalves
Jean C and Frank Arruda Jr.
Naomi R and Milton M Abbott Jr
Madalyn S & Larry L Schmidt
Naomi R & Milton M Abbott Jr

SILVER
Linda R.(Myers) & 
	 Michael R Moreland 
	 IMO Roy E. Moreland PM & 	
	 Franklin N. Myers PM
James S Irving  
	 IMO Muriel & Sam Brown
Jean  Scott 
	 IMO Jim Scott
Velva E Angell 
	 IMO Lucius (Bud) Angell lll
Maxine and Harvey Iness 
	 IMO Arthur Bolton
Loye L & Eugene H Greer
Kathy & Lee Ulansey
Regina Hauger 
	 IMO Ray Hauger

Gloria A Dinsmore 
	 IMO Bob Kinsmore
Melanie Hosford
Laurel L Seymour-Beebe
Tricia Stewart 
	 IMO Helen & Don McDonell
Carole I Amer-Koch 
	 IMO Leroy Koch
Victoria Ann & Val C Webster
Patricia L & Fred R Tomlin
Judith M & James L Haygood
Ann C McClary
Virgina L & Robert E Abrahamson 	
	 IMO Edgar J Abrahamson
Cheryl L & Richard E  Peterson
Yvonne P & John B McGrath
Pamela A Ford-Cavanagh
Harry Pond Jr.
Janet & Bob  Anderson
Linda M Mathes

GOLD
Barbara Kennedy 
	 IHO Northern Stars
Mary & Burnie Kemp
Eugene A Schnell Jr. 
	 IMO LeAna Schnell
Lisle E. Holt 
	 IMO Gayleen Smith
Laura S Alberts 
	 IHO Goldie I Stottrup
Gerald D Irving Jr. 
	 IMO Gerald D Irving Sr.
	 Eileen Y Irving & Gwen Irving
Carol H & George H Durfee
Steven Blair
Steven M Jacobs 
	 IMO Rita & Isadore Jacobs & 
Karen Maynard
Linda M Mathes 
	 IMO Chris R. Mathes PM
Joyce Mather
Joyce Mather 
	 IMO Dorothy Lyman

Gabriel A Vaughn
Jason K Akana

PLATINUM
Linde D Ballentine
Maxine and Jesse Hill
Edie G Lewis 
	 IMO Bob Lewis
Maureen L & Norman H Sprankle
Laraine & G. Thomas Hopper
Dorothy Doggett 
	 IMO Merle Doggett
Frank E Alden
Candi & Phillip Glenn
Donald B McCann
Donald B McCann
Joseph G Wrigley
Elaine & Dale Grothman
Harry M Pond Jr.
Bobbi & Steven R. Hudson

DIAMOND
Marion Kaye Letchworth 
	 IMO Travis Howard Letchworth
Lorraine Bessellieu 
	 IMO Bert Bessillieu
DianeJ & Philip Grunert IMO 
Wilda & Jay Grunert
Le Ann & Gary  Lafaunce 
	 IMO Maxine and Don Lafaunce
Robert H Rex
Christopher R Mills
Sharon & Melvin Thomsen 
	 IMO Ellen & James Thomsen 
	 and James S Thomsen
Barbara & Peter N Kerhoulas
Janet L & Bradley K Smith
Alan J  Smyth 
	 IMO Jacque P. Smyth & 
	 IHO Patricia R. Newell
Kathi Vertar 
	 IMO Michael J. Vertar
Charles J	 Walz
James K Morrison
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P.O. Box 5178 | Arcata, CA 95518 | 707.497.4300
dorjepadma@planet-teas.com | planet-teas.com

Planet Teas LLC
Mindfulness, Wisdom

and Health Tea
Dorja Kirsten

ITMA Tea Master/CEO

Eel River Empire
Lodge No. 147

Brethren,
 	 At our monthly stated meeting, everyone 

enjoyed a delicious French dip sandwich dinner to start our 
evening. In May we will be having a ham dinner and the fol-
lowing month we are looking forward to a traditional cul-
tural dinner from one of our newest members.
 	 Our newly formed scholarship committee has received 
some applications from high school students for a lodge 
scholarship.
 	 Materials testing for the building has been completed 
and the temple association has bid documents out for up-
grades to our building.
 	 The second degree ceremony for Todd Barton went 
well and we will be practicing for other members to receive 
their second degree soon.
 	 The annual Masonic Pheasant Hunt went well and ev-
eryone that attended had fun and brought home birds. 
Plans are moving ahead slowly for a cornerstone ceremony 
in November and I will keep you updated on our progress.

Fraternally,
Mike Flockhart, WM

Six Rivers Lodge No. 106
Hello Brethren and Friends,
 	 Congratulations to Brother Evan Said on 
receiving his First Degree. Evan has already 
shown his desire to be helpful in the kitchen 

and we look forward to him lending a hand for many years 
to come. Brother Carbonneau is moving right along on his 
Masonic journey and gave his Second Degree proficiency 
last month. Please watch the calendar for his Third Degree 
coming in the next few months. I would like to thank the 
officers who have been putting a lot of work into our prac-
tices, it really shows.
 	 May 11th will be a practice for the upcoming George 
Caywood Memorial Trap Shoot. It will be held at the Hum-
boldt Trap and Skeet Club from 10am – 2pm. There will be 
a lunch at 12 Noon. We have some stiff competition again 
this year. Hope you and the family can come enjoy a few 
hours of fellowship, lunch and maybe even some practice.
 	 Six Rivers Lodge has once again awarded college 
scholarships to deserving students. This year each of the 
students selected has some Masonic heritage. Please in-
quire about these scholarships if you have kids or Grand 
children attending college. Information regarding these 
scholarships can be found at the Humboldt Area Founda-
tion. Thank you to Worshipful Brother Alcorn for all his hard 
work in facilitating this committee.
 	 Memorial Day is approaching fast. Please mark your 
calendars, on Saturday May 25th we will be taking our dec-
orations to the Cemetery to honor our departed brothers. 
We will meet at 9am at the lodge to load things up and then 
drive over to the Cemetery. This is a great way to become 
familiar with some of the history of Six Rivers Lodge.
Dates to remember:
May 7 	 Stated Meeting at 7:30pm with Dinner at 6:30pm
May 14 	Officers Practice, Second Degree. Dinner at 6:30pm
May 21 	Officers Practice, Second Degree, Dinner at 6:30pm
May 28 	Officers Practice, Third Degree, Dinner at 6:30pm

Fraternally,
Jeff White, WM
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could be yours!

Redwood Nile Club No. 7

Ferndale Lodge No. 193

Brethren,
 	 May is here already, Hard to believe the 
year is half over. How time flies when your hav-

ing fun.
 	 Our first order of business is the 1st Degree scheduled 
for May 6,2019. Looking forward to adding another family 
member and member for us.
 	 The Lodge dinner at the Ivanhoe was well attended 
and all had o good time. As always the food and service 
were excellent.
 	 The Public schools/Constitution event looks to be much 
fun as we have Ferndale and Freshwater Charter compet-
ing this year. Always entertaining and educational.A big 
thanks to all of you who are helping.
 	 May 11th will be the Ferndale Cemetery Clean up event 
and all are welcome to come,in grubby work duds and 
help us make it sparkle. Meet at the Lodge for coffee and 
doughnuts at 9am and then off to work at 10am. Lets make 
the place shine' and we might find an Easter egg or two.
 	 Also we will be putting the Acacia sprigs on the graves 
May 26th. We will met in the lower parking area at 2pm.Yes 
that is a Sunday afternoon.
 	 Have a safe Memorial Day and take a moment to re-
member all those who serve and those who are serving .
May 6 	 7:30pm 1st Degree - Open at 7pm
May 13 	 7:30pm Stated meeting
May 20 	 7:30pm 2nd Degree practice
May 27  	 Dark Memorial Day

Fraternally
Lee Astorino Master

Six Rivers Lodge No. 106
Hello Brethren and Friends,
	 Congratulations to Brother Evan Said on 
receiving his First Degree. Evan has already 
shown his desire to be helpful in the kitchen 

and we look forward to him lending a hand for many years 
to come. Brother Carbonneau is moving right along on his 
Masonic journey and gave his Second Degree proficiency 
last month. Please watch the calendar for his Third Degree 
coming in the next few months. I would like to thank the 
officers who have been putting a lot of work into our prac-
tices, it really shows.
 	 May 11th will be a practice for the upcoming George 
Caywood Memorial Trap Shoot. It will be held at the Hum-
boldt Trap and Skeet Club from 10am – 2pm. There will be 
a lunch at 12 Noon. We have some stiff competition again 
this year. Hope you and the family can come enjoy a few 
hours of fellowship, lunch and maybe even some practice.
 	 Six Rivers Lodge has once again awarded college 
scholarships to deserving students. This year each of the 
students selected has some Masonic heritage. Please in-
quire about these scholarships if you have kids or Grand 
children attending college. Information regarding these 
scholarships can be found at the Humboldt Area Founda-
tion. Thank you to Worshipful Brother Alcorn for all his hard 
work in facilitating this committee.
 	 Memorial Day is approaching fast. Please mark your 
calendars, on Saturday May 25th we will be taking our dec-
orations to the Cemetery to honor our departed brothers. 
We will meet at 9am at the lodge to load things up and then 
drive over to the Cemetery. This is a great way to become 
familiar with some of the history of Six Rivers Lodge.
Dates to remember:
May 7 	 Stated Meeting at 7:30pm with Dinner at 6:30pm
May 14 	 Officers Practice, Second Degree. Dinner at 6:30pm
May 21 	 Officers Practice, Second Degree, Dinner at 6:30pm
May 28 	 Officers Practice, Third Degree, Dinner at 6:30pm

Fraternally,
Jeff White, WM

next Trestleboard deadline:
Wednesday, May 15 at 5:00pm

Email to:
EDITOR@NORTHCOASTMASONS.ORG
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Ferndale  

  
Humboldt  Lodge  No.  79,  F&AM                                                                                  

Saturday,  June  15,  2019  
(Social  Hour  6:00  Dinner  Served  at  7:00)  

MENU  
VI  HOUSE  SALAD                                                                                                                                                                      

Mixed  Greens,  Cherry  Tomatoes,  Radish,  Cucumber,  Herbs                                                                                      
with  Green  Apple  Vinaigrette  and  Freshly  Baked  Bread  and  Butter                      

CHOICE  OF  ENTREES                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Served  with  a  Twice  Baked  Potato  and  Sautéed  Mixed  Vegetables  
12oz  Prime  Rib  Au  Jus  with  Horseradish  Cream  Sauce                                                        

OR                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Pan  Roasted  Chicken  Breast  with  Citrus  and  Fresh  Herbs  

DESSERT                                                                                                                                                                                                    
House  Made  Butterscotch  Pudding                                                                                                                              

with  Salted  Caramel  Topping  
Coffee,  Tea  or  Soft  Drinks  Included  

Cost  $30.00  per  person,  reservation  in  by  June  10th    
Send  Reservation  to  humboldtlodge79@gmail.com  or  

  phone  707-­‐443-­‐3079  

Humboldt Lodge No. 79
Brethren and friends,
 	 We're starting to shape up to be a lodge of 
proud papas, as last month we initiated our 
new brother Joseph Ignacio, the son of our 

Senior Steward June, and we have another son of one of 
our brother's second degree for brother Conlin’s son Pat-
rick on the 9th followed by welcoming Mr. Scott Reinsmith 
with a first degree on the 16th. Last but not least, we will 
wrap up May with brother Daniel Sarver’s raising to the 
Sublime Degree of Master Mason on the 30th. Info on what 
we're doing for the 23rd will be forthcoming.
 	 Since the bus trip had to be cancelled, brother Josh 
Lawrence helped organize a teppanyaki dinner at Bay 
Front One on the 10th. Tickets are $25 and you can reserve 
them my contacting Josh at 707-616-3192 or see his email 
if you received it.
 	 As always, our stated meeting is the first Thursday 
starting at 7pm, and Lodge Family game night is the first 
Friday at 6pm. Bring your family and favorite board game! 
Degrees start at 6:30pm with dinner to follow.
 	 But wait! There’s more! We have been making ar-
rangements with the brethren of Santa Rosa Luther Bur-
bank Lodge No. 57 for a traveling degree. We are planning 
a double, and possibly triple, second degree on Saturday 
June 1st at Humboldt Lodge No. 79 at 2pm. This isn’t an 
event that happens often, so mark your calendars! This will 
be a great opportunity to meet brethren from another part 
of the state and see a degree performed by officers from 
multiple lodges all putting their trowels to good use.

Upon the Square,
Phil Elcock, WM

Eureka Court No. 109
Order of the Amaranth

HLs & SKs,
 	 At our last meeting it was voted on to hold our May 
meeting on the 5th Wednesday, May 29th, 2019, instead 
of the 4th Wed. The GRM has asked we change it so our As-
sistant Grand Lecturer may have his Official Visit when he 
is in town. He will only be observing Memorial that night, 
due to just getting home from his "Grand Duties". He will 
observe everything else in June. He hopes all Officers will 
review their parts and be ready for practice at 6:30 pm be-
fore the meeting. Our May meeting is Memorial Night and 
will require all Honored Ladies to please wear white, and 
Sir Knights please wear tux or dark suit.
 	 Those who were elected to serve in 2019-20 are as fol-
low: RM - HL Heidi Hunt, RP - SK Bill Dann, AM - HL Liz 
Lorig, AP - SK Paul Wright, Trea - SK Alan Smyth, Sec - HL 
Margaret Richmond, Cond - HL Donna Kennard, & AC - HL 
Jean Thomson. Congratulations!!!
 	 HL Heidi will have her calendar ready for anyone who 
wants a copy at the installation, or you may request one 
mailed to you. Please come and support the new core of 
Officers as they start their year.

Amaranth Love,
HL Tricia Coombs, RM & SK Bill Dann, RP

 Ferndale Chapter No. 23

It looks like Spring has finally arrived, the 
flowers have all started to bloom and warm-
er weather is surely just around the corner. 

As I write this article our Worthy Matron has just welcomed 
her third grand-baby. Congratulations to her daughter 
Bethany and fear family on their new son. On a sadder note 
our golden chain has been broken by the passing of Broth-
er George A. Hindley. George was a 60 year member. Our 
sympathy is extended to his family. As reported, our Ae-
bleskiver breakfast was a great success. We sold 185 tickets 
and made over 750 Aebleskivers! Mark your calendars for 
August 11th, we will be hosting a representative from The 
Paws for Purple Hearts program. More information about 
the presentation and the location will announced soon. A 
very Happy Birthday to our members who will be celebrat-
ing in May: Linda Morin McLean, Barbara Kennedy, Sandra 
Buchanan, Jo Lynn McCorkle, and Doris Whalen. At soy 
May meeting we will be starting off with a Mexican food 
potluck at 6:00 pm. The theme for the meeting is Kentucky 
Derby and Mint Juleps. We will also be honoring our newest 
50 year member Tricia Stewart. We hope to see you there 
to help us celebrate this momentous occasion. Special re-
freshments will be served after the meeting.

Star Love,
Leslie Nicholson
Associate Matron



6

Camellia Chapter No. 63

	 We at Camellia Chapter are hoping every-
one had a happy Easter.
 	Our April stated meeting was held on April 
3rd at Humboldt Lodge, with the theme 

“Because He Lives,” in honor of the Easter Holiday. Fun 
Easter facts were read. One such fact included a retelling of 
how the nation’s annual Easter Egg Roll came to be held at 
the White House instead of the Capital Building every year.
 	 On March 15th, we held our annual Books for Bikes 
presentation. The Books for Bikes program encourages 
reading by school aged children by holding a drawing for 
2 bikes, one a girls bike, and one a boys bike. In order to be 
entered into the drawing, the children read thirteen books 
at their reading level. This year, the school chosen was Pine 
Hill School. Sister Elizabeth Carter-Lorig, her cousin Mary 
Cruz, and I presented the bikes at their Friday assembly. We 
had a fantastic time, and Tammy Beale, the school’s prin-
cipal, was very pleased with the program as a whole. The 
winners were beyond excited.
	 On April 5th, Our Sister Laird Crandell gave a member-
ship speech at Humboldt Lodge’s Family Game Night. We 
had a nice evening of fellowship with them, and Sister Laird 
did an amazing job at sharing the benefits of joining our 
Order with some of the Masons and their wives.
	 At our regularly stated meeting on May 1st at 7:30pm 
we will have our Official Visit of the Deputy Grand Matron 
of District One, Shari Howe. We will be exemplifying Ballot-
ing, the Associate Conductress’s Initiatory Lectures, Prov-
ing of the Chapter, and examination of an unvouched for 
visitor. We would love to see everyone there.
 	 The Official Visit of the Worthy Grand Matron, Sharon 
Jazwiecki, and Worthy Grand Patron, Bob Hovorka, will be 
held on May 4th at 8pm at Six Rivers Lodge in Arcata. The 
theme is, “May the 4th be with You.” Our Chapter will ex-
emplifying Opening. The practice for this event will be held 
April 28th at 2pm at Fortuna Lodge. We look forward to 
seeing all of you there for this special evening.
 	 On June 8th at 2pm at Humboldt Lodge, our Chapter 
will be hosting a murder mystery event, “Murder on the 
Steampunk Express!” An informal tea will be served, and 
steampunk attire is encouraged, but no required. Tickets 
are $10 per person, and can be purchased from a Camel-
lia Chapter Member, from paypal at paypal.me/Camel-
lia63OES, or by RSVP’ing to hold tickets at the door. Please 
contact either Joni Aitken or myself for further information 
or to RSVP. This promises to be a spectacular afternoon of 
fun and adventure.

Star Love,
JoAnna Matlock, Worthy Matron
Lee Astorino, Worthy Patron

Djinns Band

Aahmes Redwood
Shrine Club

&

	 We’ve swung into a busy Spring with a Carnival, Parade 
and Screening Clinic. Newest Nobles, Dan and Ward, tried 
their hand at making balloon flowers, swords and animals 
at a school carnival in Fortuna. Dinner at the Elks Club with 
the Aahmes Divan was well attended and a great kick-off to 
the Rhody Parade. Everyone noticed how great the Shrine 
trailer looks with new signs representing the many Mason-
ic affiliated bodies we have in our area. Thank you Nobles, 
ladies and friends, for coming out to show your support 
and for the good fellowship at Ziggy’s house party follow-
ing the parade.
	 The black camel has come calling for several Nobles 
recently. We’ve lost beloved Les Barnwell, George Hindley, 
David Hull, Miles Mackey, and Del McEnry. They will be for-
ever missed.
	 Nobles have been busy getting the word out about the 
May screening clinic. One-hundred posters with informa-
tion and flyers were distributed throughout the county.
Dates to remember:
May 4 	 10am-2pm Screening Clinic, St. Joseph Health
 	 Pain Center, 2705 Harris St., Eureka
May 14 	 7pm Djinns Band meeting at Ziggy’s
 	 2812 Harrison, Eureka
May 20 	 7pm  Clowns meet at the home of Jim Widdoes
  	 Fortuna
May 23 	 2pm Shrine Board meeting, Moose Family Center,
 	 Eureka. All Shriners are welcome.
June 1 	 Pony Express Days parade, McKinleyville.
 	 Line up by 10 am, Murray Road, near McKinleyville
 	 High School. Parade starts at 11am. Seats on the
	 Shrine trailer are available to Nobles, Masonic
 	 family, youth groups and family members. Bring a
 	 cushion as the benches get hard after a bit. Bring
 	 sunscreen too. Vehicle drop-off is behind Denny’s
 	 restaurant. I believe Jim starts transporting in the
 	 Clownmobile about 9am and makes the last trip
 	 about 9:45am.
	 If you would like more information about Shrine or be-
coming a Shriner, please call Kirby at (707) 845-1657, or Ken 
Christensen at (707) 445-1766.

Noble Kirby Bay, Sultan
Aahmes Djinns Oriental Band
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Please join Ferndale Chapter #23
 as we honor

 
Tricia Stewart 

for obtaining 50 years of membership in 
the Order of the Eastern Star

Wednesday, May 8th, 2019
7:30 pm

Refreshments will be served
 follow the meeting

 

Scottish Rite Valley
of Northern California

Brethren,
All is well in Fortuna with the Scottish Rite. 

We are healthy and have just added to our rolls with the 
advancement of four new Brothers to the 18th Degree. 
Congratulations are in order for our new Brothers: Marcus 
Love, Gary Quintrell, Simon Rios and Jesse Smith. On May 
25th, starting with breakfast at 8am, they will receive the 
19th through 32nd Degrees, followed by the Ring Ceremo-
ny commemorating their raising to the Lodge of Perfec-
tion. All Scottish Rite Brothers are welcome to share in the 
events; so come out and welcome our new Brothers as they 
receive their hats.
 Our Valley Stated Meeting for May will be on May 16th 
starting at 7:30pm at the Eel River-Empire Lodge in Fortu-
na. The meeting is just for business, there will be no dinner. 
However, we always have coffee, treats and good fellow-
ship following the meeting. We had a wonderful Dinner and 
Service 0f Remembrance and Renewal on April 18th, hope-
fully you were all there to enjoy. More special events and 
dinners are coming your way, so keep your eyes open and 
be sure to attend. Blue Lodge Masters, its not to early to 
be thinking about your Lodge Mason of the Year; ceremony 
will be here before you know.
Thanks,
George Durfee, Venerable Master



ARCATA #207
1st Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Margaret Richmond  839-3640
WP - Bill Dann 442-3036
AM - Heidi Quintrell 443-7305
AP - Gary Quintrell 443-7305
S - Alan J. Smyth  822-1211
2019

FERNDALE #23
2nd Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - Deanna Bay  599-3373
WP - Kirby Bay  845-1657
AM - Leslie Nicholson  834-5589
AP - Larry Nicholson 786-4559
S - Nancy Bay  845-1658
2019

ROHNERVILLE-REDWOOD #76
2nd Thursday, 7:30 PM

WM - Kim Poulter  298-4322
WP - Ken Poulter
AM - Tricia Coombs 725-5938
AP -
S - Karen Parlato  725-3532
2018

CAMELLIA #63
1st Wednesday, 7:30 PM

WM - JoAnna Matlock
WP - Lee Astorino  362-0377
AM -
AP - Robert Matlock
S - Peggy Mecham-Carlotti  633-6875
2019

DEPUTY GRAND MATRON—Leslie Nicholson—Ferndale #23—phone 834-5589 email llnicholson@yahoo.com
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HUMBOLDT Lodge #79
P.O. Box 197,
Eureka 95502

Phone: 443-3079
humboldtLodge79.org

STATED MEETING
FIRST THURSDAY 7:00 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Phillip A. Elcock
616-4313
P.O. Box 1184
Arcata, CA 95518
SENIOR WARDEN
John H. Prince (Janis)
382-6738
4802 Wells Way
Eureka, CA 95503
JUNIOR WARDEN
Dax E. Allen (Chani)
497-4403
6399 Purdue Drive
Eureka, CA 95503
TREASURER
Josh J. Reed (Andrea)
362-0135
SECRETARY
William J. Lambo PM (Sandy)
H:442-7355 C: 672-9218
410 Herrick Ave.
Eureka 95503
wjsklambo@gmail.com

2019

EEL RIVER EMPIRE
Lodge #147

P.O. Box 51, Fortuna 95540
Phone: 725-2355
STATED MEETING

FIRST WEDNESDAY, 7:30 PM
DINNER 6:30 PM

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Michael G. Flockhart
768-3110
502-1146
P.O. Box 315
Hydesville, CA 95547-0315
myflock4@hotmail.com
SENIOR WARDEN
Philip J. Grunert
725-3637
599-5775
915 12th St.
Fortuna, CA 95540
philgrunert@att.net
JUNIOR WARDEN
Daniel S. McClelland
725-2053
599-4377
1763 Barney St
Fortuna, CA 95540
TREASURER
Philip Aycock
499-1186
140 Webster St.
Rio Dell, CA 95562
SECRETARY
Richard H. Sweet, PM
764-3626
Cell 499-2211
394 Cherry Ln., Rio Dell 95562
wb6myf57@yahoo.com

2019

FERNDALE Lodge #193
P.O. Box 1265,

Ferndale 95536
STATED MEETING
SECOND MONDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Lee Astorino, PM
445-8303
517 15th. St.
Eureka 95501
SENIOR WARDEN
Randy Cady, PM (Patti)
786-9566
P.O. Box 1164
Ferndale 95536
JUNIOR WARDEN
Kenneth Poulter, PM (Kim)
725-5898
500 Nob Hill Rd.
Fortuna, 95540
TREASURER
Kirby L. Bay, PM (Nancy)
786-9563
1907 Crosby Rd.
Ferndale 95536
SECRETARY
Jim Grinsell, PM (Susan)
786-9590
P.O. Box 802
Ferndale 95536
j_and_w@frontiernet.net

 2019

105th Masonic District Inspector: Halby O. Garrison, PM
1914 Mesa Ave., Eureka 95503-6838 Ph: 443-6916

Assistant Grand Lecturer Division I: Gary Quintrell, PM
2355 Bongio Ct., Eureka 95503 Ph. 443-7305

email: GQHQ@suddenlink.net

next Trestleboard deadline: WEDNESDAY, MAY 15 at 5:00pm

SIX RIVERS Lodge #106
251 Bayside Rd.,

Arcata 95521
Phone: 822-1211
STATED MEETING
FIRST TUESDAY

WORSHIPFUL MASTER
Jeffrey A. White
496-2030
4200 Excelsior Road
Eureka 95503-6121
SENIOR WARDEN
Daniel M. Oulfsen
442-0863
6619 Bret Harte Ln.
Eureka 95503-7001
JUNIOR WARDEN
Gabriel A. Vaughn
834-0173
1300 Sunset Ave.
Arcata 95521
TREASURER
Michael W. Alcorn, PM (Suzanne)
497-6591
3340 Montgomery St.
Eureka 95503-4860
SECRETARY
Alan J. Smyth, PM (Pat)
822-1211
251 Bayside Rd., Arcata 95521-6463
6riversLodge@suddenlinkmail.com

2019


